Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

We are almost two months into this new year, and we are so thankful for your faithful prayers and financial support. It is incredible how fast this year has started, and it is even harder to believe that within a month, we will celebrate our tenth anniversary of living in Kosrae. Thank you for being faithful to us and our ministry!

Megan has had some issues with her health over the last few months, and for a while, we were unable to figure them out. After getting medicine for an ear infection, the pain returned quickly to her right ear, where they found the head of a q-tip that had been stuck for some time. Even though it was a small thing, it really affected her balance. We are thanking God that the doctor was about to see it. Please continue to pray as she is healing up.

Also, the whole family has been under the weather with headaches and a little dizziness. Long story short, a ship harbored in the water behind our house is leaking diesel fuel, and the tide is pushing it to our home. At first, the smell was faint, but in the last couple of days, we have seen fuel on the surface of the water. Now the scent has taken over our backyard. The Kosrae government is looking into what to do about the problem, and we are praying that they act fast. We live next to a school, and this problem is affecting the hold neighborhood.

We have had a young lady in a difficult situation start attending our services. After a few months, she opened up to Megan, and a few weeks later, we all sat down and talked. We gave her biblical answers to the problems and issues that she faces. Please pray for her as she faces some challenging situations, and there are many outside influences as well.

One of the blessings this year has been our daily devotion text. We always challenge our people to read through their Bibles every year, but this year, we send out a text after our daily reading to encourage each member to read their Bibles as well. Along with the chapters to read, we have a verse and thought of the day, and a group of people to pray for each day. We have been praying for every one of our people each week. Our people will then put up prayer requests, and it has been a great tool to bring our church together.

As a church, we were able to help a couple who attends Calvary in Malem, whose house had been destroyed by termites. We have replaced all their windows, built two rooms, and are currently waiting on doors to arrive on the

ship. The plan is also to replace the roof and trusses. The ceiling has already been donated, and God has supplied much of the need. This project has been a blessing to be a part of and is a great testimony for our church!

Please pray for several of the men of our church! Sin has such a grip, and it is beginning to affect their whole families. We are praying that God will get ahold of their hearts; He alone can pull down any stronghold in our lives.

The Fetter Family—Daniel, Megan, Emily, and Lauren

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren Kosrae, FM 96944

danielfetter5@hotmail.com

Sent by:

VISSIONATICS T

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com

First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172